
Dear Parents, 
AGBU 50TH ANNIVERSARY CONCERT 

On behalf of the 50th Anniversary Organising Committee, I would like to congratulate all the students for 
their performance last Saturday at the 50th Anniversary Concert of the AGBU Sydney Chapter and Alex 
Manoogian Saturday School. 
 
Thank you to all the parents for their cooperation, assistance and support of the event. The organisation for 
the day, including the rehearsal schedule and performance, ran smoothly and according to plan. Special 
note of thanks to all the teachers for their effort and willingness to contribute and make sure everyone was 
cared for. 
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ARMENIAN CULTURAL DAY & FAIR - SUNDAY 10th NOVEMBER 
The countdown has started! In just over a week we will welcome members of the community to our annual 
‘Armenian Cultural Day & Fair’. As usual, the event is anticipated to be a great success and we would 
like as many people as possible to witness and enjoy what we have to offer. With all the planning and 
preparation, I have no doubt that we will showcase all aspects of the organization that gave birth to our 
school as we Celebrate 50th Anniversary of the Armenian General Benevolent Union Sydney Chapter in 
our unique Alexander school way. 
 
Details of student needs for the day will be outlined next week. The P&C has provided a special notice to 
the parents with today’s newsletter outlining the tasks and the roster for the day. It is important that we have 
everyone’s cooperation and support on the day as there are many areas of need. Please check the roster and 
if you would like to request changes please contact the school early next week. I would like to remind all 
parents that as we did last year, the school will be closed on the following day, Monday 11th November. 
I’m sure the day off, in lieu of the cultural day and fair is welcomed by all involved. If working parents are 
having difficulties in organising alternative arrangements for that day please contact the school next week. 
 

SCHOOL ZONE FLASHING LIGHTS 
Yesterday the Roads and Maritimes Services (RMS) installed new School Zone Flashing Lights on Namba 
Road. The solar powered lights warning the 40kph speed limit have been placed at the two ends of the 
school property, where the current school zone is. 
 
The school was included in the latest batch of school zone sites to receive the flashing lights. The project 
aims to alert motorists of the speed restriction around schools in order to improve safety for school children. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity and remind our parents who drive their children to school to consider 
the safety precautions and also observe the 20kph speed limit on the school driveway. 
 

1st November, 2013 
MANOUG DEMIRJIAN 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
01/11 AGBU - 50th Anniversary Dinner Dance 
 NAPLAN 2013 Test Fees Due - Yrs 3 & 5 
02/11 International Soccer Tournament @ GIS 
10/11 Armenian Cultural Day & Fair 
11/11 School Closed 
05/12 2014 Captain Speeches & Election 
06/12 End of School Swimming Program 
07/12 Armenia’s Earthquake Remembrance Day 
13/12 Armenian Welfare Centre - Christmas Visit 
 Student Yearly Reports - Sent Out 
15/12 Christmas Concert and Graduation 
18/12 Last day Term 4 for students 
Check the online calendar for the latest updates. 

ARMENIAN STUDENT FUND 

WEEKLY  REPORT: Term 4 Week 4 

SPONSOR A CHILD IN ARMENIA THROUGH THE 
ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 

www.armenianchurchsydney.org.au 

8 Points – AARARATRARAT  ……..…. $11.45 

6 Points – MMASISASIS  ………... $10.40 

        TOTAL:  ………... $21.85 

        ACCUMULATED:  ….…….. $767.80 

2013 HONOUR AWARD List 
Congratulations to 

Jessica J. 

HOUSE POINTS TERM 4 
Uniform, Playground, Charity 

& Awards 
AARARATRARAT - 85 points 
MMASISASIS - 85 points 

TEACHERS’ AWARD 

 TERM 4 – WEEK 4 
Year 6: Jessica, Jonathan  
Year 5: Serly  
 Krikor, Silvy  
Kindergarten: Albert  
Preparatory: Catherine  

BIRTHDAYBIRTHDAY  
OF THE WEEK OF THE WEEK   

Happy Birthday to… 
Jessica 

School Banking 
Banking Day: Thursday 

Students need to have their 
bank deposit books in order 
to make a deposit into their account. 

SOCCER TOURNAMENT - SATURDAY, 2 NOVEMBER 2013 
Dear participants of the Soccer Tournament at the German International School Sydney - 2 November, 
 
Thank you to all the parents for supporting this event and making it happen for their children. We have been 
informed by the German school that for the first time there will be 5 nations competing! (Australia, France, Japan, 
Armenia and Germany!) . 
 
Students who are taking part in the event will find the time table for the tournament with the Newsletter. Please 
try to be there on time. The tournament will start at 9:00am and end at 2:00pm. Each team will have at least four 
games to play. We have a Year 3/4 and a Year 5/6 team taking part in the tournament.  
 
Please don’t forget that students have to wear shin pads and proper non-marking gym shoes. Please note that it 
is their ‘Novemberfest’ - there will be various food stalls with different kind of specialities. If you have any 
questions please contact Mr Manoug Demirjian. 
 

Go Team Armenia! 


